FRIENDS OF MONMOUTH BATTLEFIELD
NEWSLETTER JUNE 2012
ANNUAL REENACTMENT FOR 2012 CANCELLED

As announced in our previous newsletter, the annual Battle of Monmouth reenactment for 2012 has been cancelled by authorities in Trenton. The popular annual event, co-sponsored by the State and the Friends of Monmouth Battlefield, will return in 2013, when we will commemorate the 235th anniversary of the battle with the (hopefully!) opening of the new Park Visitor Center. Plans are to have a grander event than in the past few years, the biggest since the 225th anniversary commemoration in 2003. Current status of the construction project is covered later in this newsletter. Stay tuned to the newsletter and our website for the latest information on the construction project, the finish date, and the 2013 reenactment!
FOMB TO SPONSOR
COMMEMORATION OF 234th  ANNIVERSARY

OF THE BATTLE OF MONMOUTH ON JUNE 23-24
AT THE CRAIG HOUSE SITE


 In order to commemorate the 234th anniversary of the battle, which was fought on June 28, 1778, the Friends is sponsoring a series of talks and activities on the weekend of June 23-24. A full listing of events is listed on the next page. There will be talks, tours, and presentations by Molly Pitcher and by volunteers in both British and Colonial uniforms. 

Please note that there will NOT be a reenactment or encampment, nor will sutler tents present. Also please note that, due to the construction project at the Visitor Center, all events will be held at the historic Craig House (unless listed otherwise). The Craig House, one of only five area buildings surviving from the time of the battle, is located on the eastern edge of Monmouth Battlefield State Park. It is situated west of Route 9 (Schibanoff Road exit), about a mile north of the intersection of Routes 9 and 33. Parking is available in a grassy area between the gas station and the fence line in front of the Craig House.   Members who are able to help during the weekend should contact Jim Raleigh or David Martin at the email addresses given later in this newsletter.
The schedule of events (and any last minute changes) will be posted on our website: www.friendsofmonmouth.org.
SCHEDULE OF EVENTS FOR THE COMMEMORATION

OF THE 234th ANNIVERSARY

OF THE BATTLE OF MONMOUTH

JUNE 23-24,  2012
ALL EVENTS HELD (OR START AT) THE CRAIG HOUSE

unless otherwise listed

CRAIG HOUSE IS LOCATED OFF  OF ROUTE 9 AT SCHIBANOFF ROAD,

ABOUT A MILE NORTH OF INTERSECTION OF ROUTES 9 AND 33 

SATURDAY, JUNE 23

CRAIG HOUSE OPEN 10-4
10:30 AM
Walking tour of the battlefield. Meet at the


Craig house parking lot. 


12:00 PM


Map talk of the battle.
1:15  PM
“Over Here Molly Pitcher!” presentation by Stacy Roth

2:15  PM
Children’s infantry drill
2:30  PM
Walking tour of the battlefield. Meet at the

Craig House parking lot.
SUNDAY, JUNE 24

CRAIG HOUSE OPEN 12-4
12:30 noon
Map talk of the battle
1:15   PM


“Over Here Molly Pitcher” presentation  

by Stacy Roth

2:15   PM


Children’s infantry drill
2:30   PM


Walking tour of the battlefield. Meet at the




Craig House parking lot.
SUNDAY, JULY 1

Driving tour of the battlefield. Visit sites


associated with General Charles Lee, who



was court martialed after the battle. Meet



at the picnic pavilion near the old Visitor



Center at 1:30 PM.

WEDNESDAY, JULY 4
Joint Program. “The Court Martial of Charles Lee,” by Jim Raleigh. “The Army Celebrates the 4th of July,” by George Dawson. Held at 1:30 PM at  the Buccleuch Mansion, Buccleuch


Park, New Brunswick (located on Easton


Ave., New Brunswick, NJ 08901).

Events sponsored by Friends of Monmouth Battlefield

All events are free of charge
STACY ROTH PORTRAYS MOLLY PITCHER AT THIS YEAR’S HISTORY FAIR AND ALSO AT THE BATTLE COMMEMORATION ON JUNE 23-24

This year Stacy Roth will once again be giving her program on Molly Pitcher at the battle, as she has done for the past several years. Stacy gives an excellent presentation not only of the story of Molly Pitcher, but also on the role of women in colonial armies. She will be giving her program at 1:15 PM on both days of the commemoration weekend on June 23-24. If you haven’t had a chance to see Stacy portray Molly, come and see her now – and bring your camera! 
Stacy also gave her presentation at the History Fair held at Washington Crossing State Park on Saturday, May 12. Her appearance there was largely funded by the Friends of Monmouth Battlefield.

We were also pleased to be able to man an information table at the History Fair, as we have done every year for a number of years.
TOUR ON THE CHARLES LEE COURT MARTIAL
TO BE HELD ON JULY 1;
FOMB TO COSPONSOR PROGRAM

IN NEW BRUNSWICK ON JULY 4 

This year we will again be giving a tour of locales associated with General Charles Lee’s movements at the battle. Lee requested a court martial right after the battle in a vain effort to clear his name. The trial lasted over a month and is our single best source on troop movements and actions at the battle. But was he really guilty of the charges brought against him or not? Come out and learn what misconduct Lee was charged of during the battle, where he maneuvered on the field, and what he was finally found guilty of! Tour will meet at 1:30 PM at the picnic pavilion near the old Visitor Center (in the main part of the Park, off of Route 33 Business). Program and tour will be given by Jim Raleigh.

This year we will also once again co-sponsor a commemorative program at New Brunswick on July 4. FOMB Trustee George Dawson, who is also New Brunswick town historian, will give a brief talk on how Washington’s army celebrated the Fourth of July, 1778 in New Brunswick (immediately following the battle of Monmouth), and our President, Jim Raleigh will speak on Charles Lee’s court martial after the battle. The event will be held at the Buccleuch Mansion in Buccleuch Park, which is located on Easton Ave., New Brunswick, NJ 08901, and will start at 1:30 PM.
UPDATE ON VISITOR CENTER

CONSTRUCTION PROJECT


The Visitor Center construction project is now in full swing. The western half of the old Visitor Center has been totally demolished and cleared, and work on the cement foundation work for the new Visitor Center expansion project has begun. The new western wing will include a new and expanded museum, increased office space, an auditorium with big windows overlooking the battlefield, and a bigger gift shop (for us!). The large glass windows in the old museum area have been removed, but the roofing will remain. The old office area at the eastern end of the building is also being renovated. On the down side, quite a number of lovely old trees adjacent to the Visitor Center had to be cut down in order to accommodate the project. Scheduled completion date for the project is spring 2013, with plans to have it done and equipped in time for the June 2013 135th anniversary reenactment of the battle. Let’s hope that they stay on schedule! Stay tuned to the newsletter and to our website for further news and updates. 
FOMB HOLDS MEMORIAL DAY

OBSERVANCE AT THE PARK


On Sunday, May 27 the Friends of Monmouth Battlefield held a special Memorial Day service at Liberty Grove (the ceremony had to moved from its usual location at the Visitor Center because of the construction project there.) Vice President David Martin wore his Continental line uniform as he and Trustee member Peter Wagner honored the soldiers and patriots who fought and suffered in the battle at Monmouth on June 28, 1778. The ceremony went well and revives a tradition that was revived three years ago. It will definitely be continued in the future.

FOMB MEMBERSHIPS


Thanks to members who have renewed recently. Your membership cards will be in the mail shortly. If you have not renewed recently, please send your renewal form from an earlier newsletter or the new website to us at: The Friends of Monmouth Battlefield Inc., PO Box 122, Tennent, NJ 07763. Thanks!!

OUR WEBSITE ADDRESS IS:

www.friendsofmonmouth.org.

CRAIG HOUSE UPDATE

Due to the closing of the Visitor Center because of the construction project there, the FOMB has been  interpreting the Craig House site since April. This is the first time that the historic Craig House (which was built in 1740 and witnessed the battle occur on its doorstep) has been regularly open in the past eight years, because of the severe staff shortages at the Park.

The Craig House admittedly is in need of major repair work. The inside of the building is in relatively good shape, and both the furnace and dehumidifier are working well. The outside of the house is in dire need in several areas. Firstly, all the exterior doors are in bad shape and need replacing, except the door on the north entrance, which has already been replaced because it was in the worst shape. Unfortunately, we will not be allowed to replace the current Dutch style double doors with Dutch doors since they are deemed to be hazardous; we will miss this antique touch to the building when the work was done. The next most pressing need is to replace all the windows and their frames, which are all rotted out – so much so that the window on the north side of the house above the stairs to the second floor, was blown out in a storm in April and is now covered by plywood. Thirdly, the exterior of the whole house needs to be power washed and repainted. We have located volunteers who are ready to help with some of the work, and the Friends is ready to help with or pay most of the cost of these projects, once estimates are prepared and clearance is secured from the Park to go ahead with the work. 
FOMB volunteers are now interpreting the site every Sunday from 1-4 PM. We are thankful to the park administration for arranging to have a knowledgeable staff member, Pete Michel, help us in manning the building on a regular basis. Pete has a display of Colonial military equipage that he regularly sets up in the parlor, and he also is the proud wearer of a new British uniform of the 42nd Regiment of Foot (the famous Black Watch regiment, which fought at the battle.) We are also thankful to the park for keeping the grass mowed around the house and in the adjacent parking area.

The Friends has now set up a reduced version of our gift shop at the Craig House. Come out and visit us if you have not been to the site lately! 

Our mailing address is still:

Friends of Monmouth Battlefield

PO Box 122, Tennent, NJ 07763 
FOMB HOSTS TOURS AT CRAIG HOUSE

AND ON THE BATTLEFIELD  


Despite the construction project at the Visitor, the Friends of Monmouth Battlefield continue to offer a regular schedule of walking and driving tours of the battlefield. Tours are scheduled at 1:30 PM on the first Sunday of every month. Topics of the tours are often decide dbase don the interest of the group in attendance. When a special topic is offered, it is listed as such on our website. Tours start at the picnic pavilion located in Liberty Grove, which is to the right of the main park road as you drive up to the Visitor Center.


On Thursday, May 24, the Friends hosted one of the largest tours we have given in years. President Jim Raleigh and Vice President David Martin gave a history and tour of the main part of the battlefield to two full busloads of troops from the 1307TH Training Support Battalion based out of Fort Dix. The weather was perfect and the tour went excellently.

On Saturday, June 16, Craig House had a special opening all day as part of a house tour sponsored by the Freehold Borough Historic preservation Commission. The tour, which was conducted as a fundraiser for the Commission, visited several historic homes in Freehold and several sites associated with the battle. Jim Raleigh served as guide for the buses used on the tour while David Martin and Park interpreter Pete Michel greeted visitors in period uniforms at the Craig House (David as a Continental soldier and Pete in his new British uniform); we are also grateful to FOMB Trustee Andy Beagle for helping out during the day.
FOR MORE INFORMATION


For more information on the Friends of Monmouth Battlefield, Inc. and our programs, please contact President Jim Raleigh at 732-946-4921 (jfraleigh1@aol.com) or Vice President Dr. David Martin at 609-448-6355 (dmartin@peddie.org). 
FOMB OFFICERS are: President James Raleigh; Vice President Dr. David Martin, Secretary
Michael Cervini, and Treasurer George Dawson.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS are:  (expiration of term in parentheses)
C. Andrew Beagle
(2012), South Plainfield, NJ; Richard Bellamy (2014), Spotswood, NJ; Michael Cervini, (2012) Toms River, NJ; George Dawson (2013), New Brunswick, NJ; Walter Kowalsky (2014), Freehold, NJ; Dr. David Martin (2012), East Windsor, NJ; Marilyn Miller (2012), Toms River, NJ; Joe Nemeth (2013),
Edison, NJ; Donald Peck (2014), Fords, NJ; Fran Raleigh (2013),
 Colts Neck, NJ; James Raleigh (2014), Colts Neck, NJ; and Peter Wagner (2012),
Englishtown, NJ.
